
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE:  

PAYMENT OF DUTY ON FUEL IN TRANSIT 
 

The Zimbabwe Revenue Authority (ZIMRA) wishes to advise its valued clients and the public of the 

2024 Mid-term budget pronouncement by the Minister of Finance, Economic Development and 

Investment Promotion relating to the payment of duty for fuel in transit to mitigate against transit 

fraud.  

 

With effect from 10 August 2024 all fuel, petrol, diesel, paraffin and jet A1, in transit imported 

through ports of entry by road is now required to pay duty and levies on entry.  The duty and levies 

will be refunded at the port of exit upon compliance with all the transit procedures, including 

submission of proof that the fuel has been exported.  

 

Consignee’s and/or their representatives should approach ZIMRA at the port of entry to initiate the 

fuel clearance and payment process. For the refund process, once the fuel has been exported they 

should approach ZIMRA at the port of exit to initiate the requisite refund process. 

 

My Taxes, My Duties: Building My Zimbabwe!! 
Public Notice 60 of 2024, issued on 09/08/2024 

 

 

 

 


